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GLENVALE NEWS 
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www.facebook.com/GlenvaleSpecialSchool                      x.com/glenvale_school 

  

Term 1 Week 11, Aprlil 10 2024 

Dear Glenvale Community 
 
Firstly, a huge thank you to all of the families, carers and friends who attended our  
recent Easter events. It was great to see so many members of our community in      
attendance. There have been many highlights this term and I would like to thank the 
Glenvale staff team for all of their hard work in supporting the many wonderful       
activities and programs that have taken place throughout Term 1. 
 
In staffing news, I would like to announce that Bronwyn Flannagan has been             
appointed as a substantive Deputy Principal at Glenvale School and will continue her 
work at the Entrance North Campus. Bronwyn has brought a wealth of experience 
from her previous roles and is a fantastic addition to the permanent staff team. 
 
Also, I am happy to announce that Glenvale has been able to reform an official P&C. 
At the last meeting 2 weeks ago, elections were held, with Mark Thomas being elected 
as the President. I would like to thank everyone that attended the meeting, both     
onsite and online via the Teams link. There will be another meeting next term for    
anyone who is interested in attending.  
 
In assets news, the Area 1 (Junior) playground at Narara is being reopened this week 
after a new soft fall surface has been laid. A shade sail covering the area will be       
installed over the holidays. The works look fantastic and are a considerable               
improvement to the space. At the Entrance North Campus, an area of the playground 
previously fenced off for asbestos remediation, will be reponed after a temporary   
encapsulation. It's wonderful that students will now be able to access this space again. 
 
Cold and flu season has commenced earlier this year. This has impacted many of our 
staff and students. Students, staff and visitors cannot attend school if they are      
showing any cold or flu symptoms. If students are displaying these symptoms at 
school, staff are required to call parents and carers to collect their child.  We ask for 
everyone’s support in keeping our whole school community safe. 
 
I hope that everyone has a relaxing and enjoyable holiday break.  
 
 
Warm regards, 
 Peter Kerr 
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Important dates 
Please return permission notes and information regarding students ASAP. 

Narara:  

The Entrance North: 

 
Dates for both campuses: 
 
Term 1, last student day is Friday 12th April 
Term 2, first student day is Tuesday 30th April 
 

Voluntary School Contributions 
Voluntary Contribution 

Every public school asks for a small contribution towards the many costs associated with   

education programs.  

At Glenvale, we ask that parents contribute $35 per child each year. This has not changed for 

many years and is very small in comparison to other schools, even though our costs can be 

much higher. 

Please consider sending in the $35 as soon as you are able to do so; a payment can be 

made via School Bytes or cash.  

Many thanks to those who have already done so. 

All donations to the school over $2 are tax deductible as Glenvale is registered with the    

Australian Tax Office as a deductible gift. 

We look forward to seeing all our 
wonderful students on Tuesday 30th 
April. 
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We suggest all Parents/Carers go into the App Store on a phone or computer and down-

load the School Bytes Parent Portal. This is now our payment system for voluntary     

contributions, uniforms and excursion/incursions. You can still pay all by cash if you   

prefer, most excursions will still have a cash component.  Please visit Heidi (at our       

Narara campus) or ring us on 4325 7783 for help setting up the app. Below are               

instructions for how to pay for uniforms and bus money via School Bytes. 

How to  order uniforms:  Complete the order form and email it to  glenvale-s.school@det.nsw.edu.au or send 
the form in with your child and pay via School Bytes or cash. School Bytes instructions are below: 

Uniforms: Uniforms are able to be purchased through School Bytes and sent home with the student. 

Parents access this by clicking payments > add item > and selecting 'short sleeve polo size 14' etc from the list 
of options. 

 

How to pay for Bus money:  There is a line for bus money on School Bytes. It is listed as a sundry         
payment and parents can enter the amount they wish to pay.  Parents access this by clicking payments > 
add item > and selecting 'bus' from the list of options  
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Narara—it was great to see so many families at our 

Easter Hat parade. 
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The Entrance North 
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The Entrance North 
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Playground Awards 

 

Weeks  9-10 

Narara 

Room   1:   Benjamin O. 

Room   2:  Arabella S.   

Room   3:   Saphira F. 

Room   4:   Dallas L. 

Room   5:   Riley A. 

Room   6:   Eli D. 

Room   9:   Stephanie T. 

Room 10:   Rylan A. 

Room 12:   Beau M. 

Room 13:   Ben S. 

Room 14:   Ruby H. 

Room 16:   Tyler E. 

Room 17:   Chace B. 

Room 18:   Ezekiel M. 

Weeks  9-10 

North Entrance 

Room   1:   Kyle P. 

Room   2:   William H. 

Room   3:   Sebastian S. 

Room   4:   Ethan M. 

Room   5:   Tyler A. 

Room   6:   Mason R. 

Room   7:   Zac B. 

Room   9:   Haymish C. 

 

 

Kurt O. 

Isaac F. 
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Central Coast 
Club 
We’re proud to be part of the Special Olympics network that provides a range of sport, 

recreation, social and health opportunities, for people with an intellectual disability to 

have fun, be healthy, build self-esteem, demonstrate courage, and make friends. 
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Trilogy Disability Services is a locally based NDIS       
Disability care provider, that offers youth disability    
respite care and support to individuals with complex 
care needs. 
 
Trilogy provides a nurturing and safe environment to 
children with high medical needs and understands the 
challenges families and individuals face with disability 
care. We have houses open for respite stays all year 
round and work with families to ensure their child’s 
needs are met. 
 
Staff are trained in managing complex care needs for 
mobile or wheelchair dependent clients such as      
personal care, PEG feeding, epilepsy, manual handling/
hoisting. Supervision of clients and staff is provided by 
a Registered Nurse. 
 
If you would like more information on how we can best 
support you or would like a tour one the houses please 
reach out to Cathy Deblaere (Director) 0490 891 120 or 
Karina Williams (RN) 0490 274 42. 

Advertisement 


